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September 2, 2008
The Honorable Julia Patterson 

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Patterson:

I am pleased to transmit this motion that would authorize the acceptance of pharmaceuticals without cost for homeless individuals being served by the Seattle-King County Department of Public Health (Public Health).  Through Pfizer Patient Assistance Foundation’s Sharing the Care Product Replenishment Program (Program), its pharmaceuticals can be provided free of charge for eligible patients.  The estimated annual benefit to King County through this Program is $35,000.
Pfizer's Sharing the Care Program is a unique partnership joining Pfizer Patient Assistance Foundation, the National Governors' Association, and the National Association of Community Health Centers.  While Public Health has agreements with several other pharmaceutical companies to obtain pharmaceuticals at low cost, the relationship with Pfizer would be unique in that no paperwork is required of the patient or the pharmacy staff beyond our standard requirement to maintain inventory records.  

The Program provides quality medications manufactured by Pfizer to federally qualified community health centers at no cost to the health center or the patient for the actual medications.  This program has been in operation for 15 years and currently there are more than 450 qualified health centers around the country participating, including community health centers in King County.  More than 2 million low-income patients have benefited from the program.

Sharing the Care Program has very stringent requirements and Public Health has been working with Pfizer during the last year to qualify.  Public Health is eligible for this program based on our federal Healthcare for the Homeless funding.  Because Public Health’s eligibility is based on this funding, medications provided through the Program would be dispensed to homeless patients only.  Public Health’s responsibilities under the Program would include verifying patient eligibility, tracking each dose of medication dispensed to qualified patients, and reporting monthly to the Program.  A federally qualified health center must have an in-house pharmacy to qualify for participation in the Program.  There are in-house pharmacies at two Public Health clinic sites: Downtown and North Public Health Centers.  The homeless patients at these two clinical sites would benefit from this program. 

In summary, the benefits to King County in accepting this donation of pharmaceuticals through the Pfizer Sharing the Care Program include making pharmaceuticals available to qualified homeless patients of Downtown and North Public Health Centers that may not otherwise be affordable or available at those sites, and significantly reducing Public Health’s expense of King County Current Expense funds to underwrite these patients’ costs.  

I recommend that the council approve this motion.
Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Council members



ATTN:  Ross Baker, Chief of Staff

  Saroja Reddy, Policy Staff Director

  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

  Frank Abe, Communications Director
Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget
Dr. David Fleming, Director, Seattle-King County Department of Public Health
